

Mid-Nottinghamshire ICP Board Update – February 2020

Below is a summary of the key items discussed. The full papers (and details of forthcoming meetings) can be found here: http://bit.ly/ICPBoard

Discussion on ICP Priorities for 2020/21

A facilitated discussion took place to set the priorities for the ICP in 2020/21 which was contextualised with an update on the 2019/20 ICS priorities for the ICP and then followed by a presentation on the ICP plan and alignment with ICP objectives.

This was followed by table discussions focusing on three key areas: prevention, population health management and proactive care. The attending members of the public sat around the tables with ICP colleagues and were actively involved in these discussions.

These discussions allowed ICP colleagues to focus on how the longer term ICS plans (for public health etc) are balanced with the immediate need for financial improvement and improvement to access. There were also similar conversations around how partners can work together to balance the needs of the NHS and local authorities.

The results from the table discussions are being gathered together by Locality Director David Ainsworth with the resultant ICP priorities for 2020/21 due to be agreed at the March Board.

Quarter 3 system progress report (see full report in Appendix 1)

The Board acknowledged that urgent care demand continues at high and growing levels, outstripping national averages by a considerable margin. This is putting the system under pressure and is driving an increasingly difficult underlying financial position. In spite of the pressure, the system continues to perform strongly by comparison with peers and national averages.

For planned care, performance is also comparatively strong, although not consistently compliant with national standards. The underlying position is improving, and significant inroads are being made into re-designing outpatient care and reducing activity in this area.

Invitation to participate in a Musculoskeletal value improvement programme

Following the discussion at the previous Board meeting it was agreed that the ICP would take part in in a 12-month value improvement programme in partnership with the Oxford Centre for Triple Value Healthcare.

Next month's meeting will take place on 26 March at 1pm at the Towers, Botany Avenue, Mansfield. Papers will be available a week in advance on the ICP website.